

Jon and Nolin Nelms

FOUNDER FINAL FRONTIERS AND TOUCH A LIFE
JNELMS @ FINALFRONTIERS.ORG
OFF. 800.522.4324 EXT.110
CELL 478.494.1526

April 4, 2024

As promised for far too long, we now have Honduras coffee for sale and all the proceeds to fund our Touch a Life ministry worldwide. It's not cheap, but you get what you pay for. It is premium coffee growing at an elevation of over 5,000 feet, making it in the category of the most premium coffees available. Please order a bag and share it with others. Churches -- you've done enough for Maxwell House; they don't need your money, but our feeding centers do. Order a bag or a bundle at www.touchalifecoffee.com

Meetings, meetings, meetings. That's been my life for the past few months, as the Lord is, for some reason putting our ministry in the hearts of pastors. Some want me to come for the first time to introduce their people to our work, and others want an "update" meeting to share the progress we have enjoyed since our last visit to their church. Either way, I'm loving it. Squeezed between meetings, we went to Honduras for about two weeks to check on the latest construction and get started on the next project.

Our ministry has been suffering since last August. We have been experiencing a monthly deficit in our administrative fund of \$40,000. We trust God to improve the economy so folks like you who want to give can do so again. Even during COVID-19, our support grew, but the economy now seems to be draining people's ability to give.

Next month, Nolin and I will have our 18th anniversary. It has been the thrill of my life to be married to her. I cannot begin to describe the blessing she is to me and the value I put on her in my life and ministry.

Reports come in almost every day of new churches planted and hundreds being saved and baptized. And now, I am so happy to announce that Pastor Caleb Hon and his wife Chrissy are coming on board with us. As he pastors in northern Indiana, he will speak in churches for us as an area representative, take trips overseas, and help us expand our outreach. If others are interested, let me know.

Finally, we will be in Honduras from June 5 to August 7. If you need to reach me, please get in touch with me by email. If I call you, it will be from my Honduras phone, as I always turn off my USA phone, saving us \$10 daily. We have been busy trying to raise funds for our brothers and sisters in Syria who are all hiding now, hoping not to be found. We have already lost at least nine complete families to martyrdom. The other day, we were on the phone speaking to a church member who was so distraught. He was looking out his window and saw the persecutors coming. He screamed, "They are opening the door and coming up the steps; what should I do? I can't leave my family. Oh, they just kicked the door in, dear God (then you could hear machine gun fire as he continued screaming). They just killed my daughters; they just killed my wife; my wife is dead; they are coming ... and the call ended". One by one, they are killing our families. We are drastically short of the needed funds to protect our people and don't want to lose any more. Please pray for us to receive all they need. I think we are short about \$125,000.

Pray about sharing a week with me next summer in Honduras and seeing the work for yourself. Several weeks are already taken.

"To God be the glory, great things He hath done" — and is still doing!

Jon Nelman